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January 14th, 2022

TO: The Honorable Vanessa E. Atterbeary and Members of the House Ways and Means Committee
FROM: Brian Wivell, Political & Communications Director, ATU Local 689

ATU Local 689 strongly supports HB 172 – Union Dues and Expenses to Influence Collective Bargaining and
urges the House Ways and Means Committee to issue a favorable report. We believe that it is about equitable
taxation for the normal and routine expenses of working people.


